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Date: April 3, 2025 

 
To: Senator Chip Curry, Senate Chair  
 Representative Traci Gere, House Chair 

And members of the Housing & Economic Development Committee 
 

From: Patti Dubois, Chairperson, Legislative Policy Committee  
Maine Town and City Clerks’ Association 

 
Re: LD 949 – An Act to Clarify Licensing Jurisdiction for Manufactured Housing 

Committees 
 
Position: OPPOSED 
 
The Maine Town & City Clerks’ Association is opposed to LD 949 and we thank you for the 
opportunity to outline our points for your committee. 
 
Members expressed concern about a reduction in municipal revenues, since some 
municipalities charge fees for licensing mobile home parks.  Language in this bill appears to 
encompass all fees charged, which would also impact building permits, plumbing permits, 
sign permits, and subdivision fees.   
 
The Maine Town & City Clerks’ Association appreciates the opportunity to share its 
testimony with the Committee. Should any questions arise, please feel free to contact me at 
(207)680-4210 or by email: pdubois@waterville-me.gov . 
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